Student orca researchers practice sustainable science: A day of action on 10/10/10

October 10, 2010 has been established as a global day of action by 350.org to get to work on local climate solutions.  “350” is a reference to a goal of reducing the level of greenhouse gases in the atmosphere to 350 ppm, down from the current 390 but still twice as high as pre-industrial levels.  Last year's day of action saw over 5,200 events in over 180 countries.

At the Beam Reach Marine Science and Sustainability School we have tried to minimize our climate impact by using green technologies and monitoring (and making conscious efforts to reduce) our resource consumption.  We do our research (analyzing orca calls) aboard the Gato Verde.  Our vessel's captain, Todd Shuster, who operates the boat out of Bellingham, has installed a bio-diesel/electric hybrid propulsion system (unique on the west coast).  When we are not being pushed by the wind, we run on nearly silent electric motors powered by batteries charged by a generator which runs on biodiesel. 

Additionally, the confines of the boat require us to minimize our resource consumption.  It's like a globe (with finite resources) in miniature.  As an example, consider that our group uses 2.4 gallons/person/day of fresh water (compared to 69.3 for the average American).  We do this in part by taking advantage of salt water for flushing toilets and prewashing dishes, but mostly by only using water when it is essential.  The biggest climate conscious decision we have made to minimize our impact is shifting to an entirely vegetarian diet while living on the boat. And  yes, several members do enjoy a carnivorous diet off the boat! We also monitor our sewage outflow and our electricity (measured by how much biodiesel we use).  Our trash is minimized by keeping our compostable waste and recycling separate.  One of the most beneficial lessons we've learned stems from monitoring our usage and being aware of what we really need.  By limiting the amount of resources consumed and minimizing our carbon footprint in this manner, we are able to enjoy the privilege of studying wild killer whales in their environment feeling a great sense of harmony and respect for the ocean and this species in particular.  

Even if you aren't able to organize or participate in a community event on 10/10/10, a simple option for making a difference might consist of preparing a meal free of meat on 10/10/10. Indeed, meat-free Mondays have proven useful for many people to continue making small changes that can make a big difference.

Please join the Beam Reach team in taking action this Sunday ( learn how at http://www.beamreach.org/350 ), and recognizing that what we use has a global cost and effect.  May your children's children's children inherit a healthy earth and a smart, compassionate America.
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